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                                                                                                                                                                 Koh Samui , October 2022

Dear friends and supporters Dog and Cat Rescue Foundation Samui!

First of all, thanks again to all of you who help us to many poor furry friends

 on this island with food and can also provide medical care and even give many a home!!!

We hear unfortunately again and again on the streets, on the beach and even at the temples of poisoning, abuse and accidents.

Our shelter, with your help, is one of the few safe places on Samui for the poor (former) strays.

Unfortunately we cannot accommodate all four-legged friends on the island, hence our many projects at the many temples on the

island, at the old pier in Ban Kao or wherever an animal is in need.

Every day we receive messages from injured or sick dogs, which we then pick up immediately or have brought to us for be able to

have Dr. Sith and his team treated!

Thank you all again for making it possible for us to save many fur noses from certain death!

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

It is great for our dogs and cats that many visitors from the island,

but also from all over the world, find their way back to us.

Tourists, guests, long-time supporters and many friends

 are now coming almost every day to give our 4-legged friends pets and cuddles.

We are very happy about donations in kind, such as food and collars as well as tools, building materials etc. and

financial support so that we can pay for medicine, wages, food etc.!

Visitors are welcome every day!

We are there 7 days a week and look forward to everyone

 which finds its way to us in Chaweng and also in Ban Taling Ngam.

Unfortunately, the situation is of course not the same as it was before the pandemic began,

as many hotels and resorts on Samui are still closed.

_____________________________________________________________________________

Here are some of our visitors since August 2022 in Ban Taling Ngam and Chaweng!

Thank you very much for the great donations: Souvenirs, towels, toys,

medication, food, leashes, collars, money, etc.

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

Great action by Beate & Daniel, who dragged

a huge duffel bag with towels to Thailand!!!

 

There are always visitors who help us with feeding or bathing the dogs.

 We are also very happy when they grab a leash and

go for a run with one of our darlings outside of our premises.

You can find great videos on our Facebook and Instagram pages.



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Here also a special thanks to Karin & Fränk from Luxembourg for your great food and money donation!

 

It is also so nice that more and more visitors from Thailand are finding their way to us

and also bring great donations to us!



 

 

Unfortunately, this newsletter does not have the space to mention every visitor and donor by name,

although I would like to.

So please follow me on Facebook or Instagram

____________________________________________________________________-

Thanks also for the many great initiatives all over the world to collect donations for us.

Here Kristina from Austria, who spends a day in her tattoo studio HERZENSWUNSCH tattooed for free

andcollected 1195 euros in donations for us!!!

_______________________________________________________________________

We even get from some visitors/friends/volunteers help with feeding at our branch offices etc.

 We are very happy and invite everyone to accompany us on our feeding tours.

 At the old pier of the Raja ferry in Ban Kao, we provide food (we always cook fresh food for the darlings + dry

food) and of course medical treatment for about160 dogs.

 Again and again new fur noses are released there because you know that we will take care of them.



Of course, we try to neuter every newcomer as soon as possible

so that there is no further, uncontrolled reproduction!

Our employees also go feeding strays on the streets outside of their working hours!

 Thanks again to the many volunteers which we provide daily with free food!!!

 

 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________

Unfortunately, snakes keep "straying" into our cat house, although we already have the walls over 5m high, reinforced

with steel etc. Because a python managed to get into our cat garden and killing 2 cats, we had to act fast:

 In consultation with Dr. Sith we have decided to seal off almost

 the entire cat garden hermetically to protect our cats!

Many thanks to everyone who supported us financially in the realization in particular the Dutch Foundation:

stichtingbuitenlandseasielen.nl



 

 

________________________________________________________________________

We are very happy that we were able to adopt some of our furnoses on the island, but also overseas.

 Many will soon be on their way to Germany, Holland, Switzerland, France, Canada etc. or have already arrived!

 Anyone who falls in love with a dog or cat can get in touch with us!

We can obtain the relevant papers and also help with the search for flight sponsors 

 



 

 

 

____________________________________________________________________________

We are very happy that some hotels on the island appreciate our work and support us financially!

This time I would like to mention 2 hotels in particular: for one thing: KIMPTON Kitalay Samui

They pick up 5 of our darlings once or twice a month and present them to their guests in a great atmosphere (they

have a dog garden with agility etc.) and collect donations for us.

 In the first months of our cooperation we have raised 30,000 baht.

We are very happy about it!

Many thanks to GM Michael Janssen and his team!



Big thanks also to the HEALTH OASIS RESORT for their generous donation of 100,000 baht!

 Many, many thanks to the owner of the Detox Hotel: Mel Loverh!

 

______________________________________________________________________________

 

Thank you for your great commitment and good luck in your future

profession as a veterinarian, Gary, Anna, Emily and Chloe!

 Thank you also for your lines and

 your donation for the animal shelter!!!

They experienced a lot with us, including catching dogs with darts,

rescuing baby dogs, etc.

We are always happy about volunteers of any kind, of course we can

always use help!



___________________________________________________________________________

Unfortunately, bad cases of dogs and cats still come to us every day.

 I want to spare you worse pictures

. Doctor Sith and his team really tirelessly do a great job for the poor strays out there!

Every day he saves many furry friends from certain death!

In this state the little boy came to us, the wound full of worms

                                                                 

About 4 weeks later full of enjoyment of his life

Unfortunately, many "owners" always come to us much too late,

 like that girl who had her foot almost completely rotted off.



Unfortunately, only partial amputations can help.

 

Many, many emergencies and medical supplies that Dr. Sith and his team must master!

 

 



_____________________________________________________________

We continue to cook rice with chicken and oil every day for all our favorites in Ban Taling Ngam and also in

Chaweng, as well as carrots as a vitamin supplement!

 Feeding in the afternoon is one of the daily highlights for our 4-legged friends!

 

 

 

___________________________________________________________________________

We continue to help on the mainland with food and food donations We will continue to help there on site in the

future, because I think thatour commitment to animal welfare does not have to end at Samui's borders!

 



 

________________________________________________________________________________________

We support almost 20 temples on the island with dog and cat food, as well as neutering and medical

treatments as well as vaccinations.

We would like to thank all the monks who work with us and my special thanks to our President Khun Wit, who has

taken over the leadership of thetemple project.

 

 

 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________________



For up-to-date information, please follow me on Facebook and Instagram at:

Marcus Samuidog Sauff

 and

Dog and Cat Rescue Foundation Samui.

There I post current articles about the Dog Rescue Center and the island of Koh Samui every day.

Unfortunately the exchange rate Euro to Thaibaht is still very bad for us.

Here, too, the costs for food, medicine, electricity and petrol are increasing almost every day!

Please remember, the poor dogs and kittens almost always only have us and wait the whole day for their food ration

and a few cuddles! A 20 kg feed bag costs around 20 euros!

Please continue to help us so that we can give the poor strays a life here.

We are very happy about sponsorships for the dear souls in our shelter

who couldn't find a place to survive on the street!

Thanks to everyone for your constant commitment to animal welfare!!!

Without you we could never carry out these treatments and feedings and thus save the lives of many fur noses every

day!

___________________________________________________________________

Please continue to support us so that we can continue Brigitte's life's work!

Your Marcus & team & furnoses

 



--------------------------------------------------

 

Donation accounts:

Deutschland:

Name: Samuidog e.V

IBAN: DE 6166 0908 0000 0803 5105

Schweiz:

Schweizerische Tierhilfe DCRS Koh Samui

IBAN: CH67 8080 8006 5068 0245 1

Donation on Paypal: 

PAYPAL: DogRescueSamui@gmail.com

other collecting accounts in your country

you can find on our website:

www.Samuidog.org          

 

  


